
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2007 


IOS.111/07
HISTORIC QUARTER ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS
The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) presented in detail report CS.97/07 updating Members on progress with the design and development of the scheme for public realm environmental improvements in the historic quarter of the City.  The scheme involved proposed changes to traffic management arrangements in the historic quarter and also public realm improvements in Castle Street and pedestrian access routes into the area.  As the scheme involved work on the public highway the approval of County Council Officers and Members was necessary to enable work to take place.

Details of the scheme agreed to date with the County Council, together with further actions required to ensure that the scheme progressed to final implementation were provided.

A special meeting of the Carlisle Local Committee had taken place on 27 November 2007 to consider the highway aspects of the scheme, at which time approval had been given.  It was proposed to undertake a consultation exercise which would continue into January 2008.

Consultation feedback would then be considered and detailed design undertaken with the aim of presenting final proposals to the Executive and Local Committee in late January/early February 2008.

The Executive had on 19 November 2007 considered the report (EX.271/07) and decided:

“1.  That the scheme details as incorporated within report CS.91/07 be approved as the basis for consultation.

2.  That report CS.91/07 be referred to the Carlisle Local Committee meeting on 27 November 2007.

3.  That, subject to approval, a consultation be undertaken as set out within report CS.91/07.

4.  That report CS.91/07 be referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee meeting on 29 November 2007.”

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) There was concern that deliveries would take place during restricted times and that all traffic had to go via West Walls during the day, with a consequent knock on effect at the Viaduct.   Residents in that area were also concerned as to the position should it be necessary to erect scaffolding to effect repairs to their properties.

Mr Battersby explained that the aim was to discourage unnecessary traffic in the area.  Officers would speak to all businesses who in turn would need to amend their delivery times to meet the revised scheme.  There would be issues relating to traffic at the Viaduct, and a model was being built to investigate that aspect.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder said that many of those issues had been raised at the Local Committee.  One reason why the matter was going out to consultation was that the County Council would put in place experimental Orders to test the roads and, if problems arose, those could be addressed.

A joint Officer/Member Committee had worked together and come up with an exciting scheme which ought to be grasped, with any concerns being dealt with in a manner which was right for Carlisle.

Scaffolding could only be erected with the permission of the Highway Authority.

Mr Battersby added that if an emergency occurred on West Walls an alternative exit may have to be defined for a limited period.

A Member asked whether works to the scheme would have to wait until the experimental period had passed.

Mr Battersby replied that discussion was ongoing with the County Council.  He would not commit the City Council to any expenditure until the position had been clarified following imposition of the experimental Orders.  The Highway Authority was responsible for all maintenance on West Walls, but the City Council undertook maintenance under claimed rights.

(b) A Member suggested that if Annetwell Street remained open to two way traffic that would address the problem.

(c) Residents living in the Castle Street/Tullie House area would require parking provision.

(d) Mr Battersby confirmed that tourism representatives and the consultants dealing with the Historic Quarter Development Strategy had been fully involved. 

The Portfolio Holder added that much of the design had been undertaken in conjunction with the Council’s Urban Design Officers.

(e) Meetings had taken place with the Salvation Army with a view to accommodate any issues.

(f) Access from West Walls to Town Dyke Orchard was being considered, but was a major challenge particularly for the disabled.

(g) A Member expressed the view that the area around West Walls should be pedestrianised.

In response Mr Battersby said that the scheme was the first of a number of schemes and constituted a bold statement by all partners that they were trying to increase the pedestrian emphasis.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be advised that the Committee was broadly supportive of the scheme for public realm environmental improvements in the historic quarter of the City, but had concerns regarding the exit from West Walls onto the Viaduct.

(2) The Committee would welcome any initiative to improve access from Devonshire Walk car park.







